
 

 
 1301 Burlington Street / Suite 100 / North Kansas City, MO 64116 

O 816.361.1177 / olsson.com 

May 5, 2023 

City of Lee’s Summit 

220 Green Street 

Lee’s Summit, MO 64063  

 

Dear Sue Pyles: 

This memo is in regard to the Old Longview Lake Dam and Spillway Improvement project. While 

the lake improvements have been completed, the plans reflected a sediment forebay to be 

installed on the east side behind the existing subdivision.  A review has been requested to the 

benefits of this forebay.  During this review it was determined that the benefits this forebay 

provides to the overall watershed versus the impacts from construction of the forebay was 

negligible.  The construction operations would provide more disturbance in a mature stream 

area than the benefits as the watershed is majority developed and stabilized at this point.  In 

review of previous permits, the forebay installation was determined not to be a condition of 

permitting, thus with this letter we request the forebay be removed from the plan set.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Julie Sellers, PE 

Olsson Senior Engineer 


